

II Cor.4:5 "For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord;"

December 2, 2019

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

It is hard to believe that the holiday season is already here. We are once again reminded of the many blessings that God has bestowed upon us. Among His blessings, this past month the Lord allowed us to celebrate the Nineteenth Anniversary of the Mount Calvary Baptist Church in Tula. Each service was well attended with twenty-one first time visitors, nine professions of faith, and three following the Lord in Believer's Baptism. It is impossible to look back over the years and not see how good God has been to us.

Just before the anniversary conference started on Thursday night, I received a phone call from a lady that is in charge of a home for troubled girls. She asked if I would come and be willing to talk to one of the young ladies there. When I arrived at the home, she gathered together the fifteen young ladies. I began to give them the plan of salvation, and hadn't even gone half way through when several of them started to weep. That evening all fifteen of them made a profession of faith. Praise the Lord! This has been a great opportunity and the Lord has opened the doors for us to go back and minister to these troubled young ladies' spiritual needs.

Our first home missionaries left for the field of Peru two weeks ago. It has been exciting for us to see what God has done in their lives. Thinking about the work that the Lord has called them to do, please keep them in your prayers as they get settled. Also keep their little one Sara in your prayers as she was diagnosed with leukodystrophy just weeks before leaving for the field.

We have been asked once again to host a breakfast for the local lady police officers here in Tula. Please be in prayer for this event and the Christmas program as these are both wonderful opportunities to spread the gospel.

We have been having some great services in Tequix. with first time visitors. Lord willing we would like to get the front of the auditorium finished before the Christmas program. Brethren, thank you for your faithful prayers and support. I hope this special time of year is filled with joy! God bless you and your family this holiday season - Merry Christmas!

In Christ,

Matt and Annetta Johnson II Cor. 4:5



